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November 9, 2011 

 

The Honorable Michael Marshall, 

Secretary of the Senate and 

The Honorable Charles Smithson, 

Chief Clerk- Iowa House of Representatives 

State Capitol 

Des Moines, Iowa 50319 

 

Dear Secretary Marshall and Chief Clerk Smithson, 

 

On behalf of the Iowa Department of Education, I am hereby reporting that there have been no requests or 

issuances of disaster waivers by this department.  Iowa code 256.9 requires that this department report to 

each of you whether such waivers take place and that information be distributed to the following 

individuals: 

 

a) Speaker of the House 

b) President of the Senate 

c) Chairpersons of appropriate standing committees 

 

Should this information change in the remaining calendar year, we will notify each of you of that change in 

status.  Given past history, that should not be the case. 

 

Please contact me further on this matter should questions arise.  We are glad to be of service to each of you 

and the bodies that you represent. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Mike Cormack 

Policy Liaison 

Iowa Department of Education 

 


